



NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS November 2022

Adult Pool & Spa Program Proves Early Success

The Pilot Program, keeping the adult pool and spa open for residents in the off-season, is proving a huge success. We have received a lot of positive feedback from residents and have been pleased to hear how appreciated this program is by the community. We want to thank those of you who have utilized the facilities, while ensuring it is kept clean and safe for everyone.

The program will continue through November 20, 2022.

As a reminder, the hours are

- Weekdays 10 AM 8 PM
- Weekends 9 AM 8 PM

Please note that this program is employed with a swim-at-your-own risk policy — and each individual accessing the adult pool and spa must use VIZpin at the gate. Keeping an accurate and up-to-date headcount, and knowing how many people are taking advantage of this program, will be important as we determine the district's ability to offer this program in the future.

"Had the outdoor pool, spa and hot tub to myself today! Thank you, Stonegate North Villages!! It's like a vacation without flights and an expensive hotel."

"Love the adult pool & spa! So nice. Love the lights & free wifi! Never want it to go away. Thanks!"







Guard Bonuses

The district was delighted to be able to provide bonuses to some of our most valued lifeguards from the summer season. This program was a result of a grant from the state of Colorado, for which the district applied and was approved. The grant was titled "Pools Special Initiative for 2022" and more information can be found at this link cdola.colorado.gov/funding-programs/pools-special-initiative-2022.

Our pool is one of the highlight features in the district — and we appreciate the role our pool crews and lifeguards play in having a successful summer season.

Let It Snow, Let It Snow, Let It Snow!

Stonegate North Villages Snow Removal Policies

The district contracts with an independent company to clear all right-of way sidewalks on, or adjacent to, common tracts owned by the district. They also clear the main park sidewalks and manage snow removal for the two parking lots adjacent to the pool and tennis courts, as well as the park at the southeast corner of Keystone Boulevard and Aventerra Parkway.

Snow removal operations are triggered anytime there is an accumulation of more than two inches in depth. Additionally, the district's contract with our provider calls for their teams to begin snow removal operations within twelve hours after snowfall has ceased, or as conditions safely permit.

It is important to note that snow removal on the adjacent public streets throughout the district are maintained by Douglas County. Residents can view the county's snow removal policies, including routes, priorities, policies and information on filing a concern, at

www.douglas.co.us/road-work/snow-andice-removal/.

Construction on New Community Center Continues

The work on the new Stonegate North Villages Community Center continues. Phase two is now in full swing, with the installation of the steel and framing. We are so excited about this new amenity!



Board of Directors for Stonegate North Villages

The District is governed by a board of directors who serve staggered terms. You can email the Board of Directors directly at

board@ stonegatenorthvillages.org

Jeni Reilly, President Holly Kamm Robert Vogel

Upcoming Meetings



Please note that the board has voted to move monthly meetings to the 4th Wednesday of the month. These meetings are held online and meeting details can be found at the bottom of the website.

StonegateNorthVillages.org